Erickson V. Mactal

330 B86 L8 Ph lII-D

Caloocan City, Metro Manila
ezhongl2@gmail.com
09271659575

August 30, 2023

Felix S. Mirasol, Jr.,

OIC, Regional Executive Director
DENR MIMAROPA Region

1515 DENR Building

Ermita, Manila

Subject: Request for Cancellation of Approved Survey Plans of Public Land Adjacent to
Our Titled Property (PSD-045209-055644)

Dear Regional Executive Director Mirasol,

I hope this letter finds you in good health. | am writing on behalf of the Latombo family,
the legal owners of the titled property with subdivision plan PSD-045209-055646 located
at Sitio Mahabang Buhangin 1, Barangay Banilad, Pinamalayan, Oriental Mindoro. We
are writing to bring to your attention a matter of significant concern regarding the
approved survey plans of public land that are situated adjacent to our titled property.

It has come to our attention that certain survey plans for public land adjacent to our
property have been approved, raising concerns about the potential impact on our land
rights. As lawful owners of the aforementioned titled property, we have enjoyed the
rights, privileges, and responsibilities that come with land ownership, and we hold legal
documents establishing our ownership beyond any doubt.

Given the circumstances, we kindly request that the Department of Environment and
Naturai Resources (DENR) MIMAROPA Region review and reconsider the approval of the
aforementioned survey plans for public land. We firmly believe that these survey plans, if
allowed to proceed, could encroach upon our property and disrupt the rights we hold
as rightful owners.

In accordance with the law, we wish 1o emphasize that we possess prior rights to the land
in question. It is our understanding that such rights are protected under existing land
ownership and property laws. Therefore, we humbly request that the approved survey
plans be canceled to ensure that our property rights are upheld and that our land
remains free from any potential encroachments.

We kindly reguest a timely response to this matter, outlining the steps that will be taken to
address our concerns and to rectify the potential issue at hand.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. We look forward to your response

and to a productive dialogue aimed at resolving this situation in a fair and equitable
manner.

Sinc erelg,
Erickson V. Mactal

CC: Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Office (PENRQY}, Oriental Mindoro
Land Management Bureau (LMB), DENR Ceniral Office




